

# TWENTIETH CENTURY CLUB – SEPTEMBER 2017

Editor: Jane Chapman

Issue No. 91

#### From the President:

Welcome back for the 2017-2018 year. Your officers and board members have been working to get the year off to a great start. The first order of business is to thank the members that have agreed to take either Executive Board or Director positions. Also a thank you to all the members that support our functions: budget committee, newsletter, bridge, Mah Jong, Mystery Book Club, the greeters, raffles, historian and publicity. We had the first Executive Board meeting on August 7; we are going to have a very good year.

I am excited about the programs for the coming year. Thank you, Lynn Bremer, for all your efforts as Program Chair. Lynn has reached across the community to bring speakers and programs that will entertain us and also educate us about many facets of the community. Please remember to watch the programs scheduled as you may want to invite guests for some of our special speakers.

I have a couple 'personnel' changes to announce. Patricia Sepulveda resigned as Parliamentarian due to personal commitment; Barbara Miller resigned as 2<sup>ND</sup> V.P. /Philanthropic Chair because of a family commitment. Thank you both for your efforts and we look forward to 'drafting' you next year. Barbara DeOca has agreed to serve as our Parliamentarian and Marianne DeLuca will serve as 2<sup>ND</sup> V.P. /Philanthropic Chair. Bonnie Kimmel will step in for Marianne as a Greeter. Thank you all!!

Carol Kaiser, who joined TCC in 2013, passed away in July. Many of you will remember Carol as one of our luncheon greeters. We send our deepest condolences to Carol's family.

# Peggy Slattery, President

#### 2017-2018 OFFICERS & DIRECTOR5

President	Peggy Slattery
VP Programs & House	Lynn Bremer & Edie Ferguson
VP Philanthropic	Marianne DeLuca
VP Membership	Liz Sheppard
Treasurer	Jan Browne
Recording Secretary	Marian Christopher
*******	******

# MEETING

# THURS., SEPT. 14th, 2017, ATLANTIS HOTEL

Room: Treasures ABC: Social 11-11:45 am; followed by meeting and luncheon

Members & Guests: \$25; Walk-in \$35

Reservations due by Friday, Sept. 8th

# PREPAID RESERVATIONS MANDATORY (reservation form enclosed)

## MENU

Sonoma Greens Salad, Chicken Cordon Bleu

Vegetarian: Veggie Quiche

Dessert: Carrot Cake

**Reservations: Peggy Slattery** (Edie is out of town in September)

# **Philanthropic Committee**

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

Dear Members,

Welcome back to the 2017-2018 season of the 20<sup>th</sup> Century Club. September begins the year with remembering those who are less fortunate, as well as those we are thankful to know. Renewed friendships and new friends are brought together each month to share in the knowledge that their charitable contributions are appreciated. The Philanthropic committee is chaired by Marianne DeLuca and members Sarah

Britt, Barbara Miller. We are excited to represent our membership and are looking forward to presenting them with local organizations in need of our support.

In appreciation for all you do. Thank You

#### **MYSTERY BOOK CLUB**

The Mystery Book Club meets the 3<sup>rd</sup> Wednesday of every month at 9:30 am at Rounds Bakery. We welcome and encourage new members. Our known schedule to date is:

**SEPT. 20:** Marian Christopher will lead a discussion of "Into the Water" by Paula Hawkins.

Volunteers are needed for October & November.

**DEC. 20:** Marianne De Luca will lead a discussion of "In this Grave Hour" by Jacqueline Winspear.

We will discuss our meeting dates for November and December.

If no one volunteers for October, I can lead a discussion of "Never Tell a Lie" by Hallie Ephron.

Happy Reading!

Joan Brick

# **BRIDGE GROUP**

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

We are changing the location of our bridge this upcoming season. The Lakeridge Tennis Club at McCarran & Plumas will host our event for the same price we have been paying at the Airport Plaza. We will be playing and eating in the main restaurant (above the level of the tennis courts) and will have a choice of four menu items each month (changed monthly). Check-in procedures will remain the same: 9:45 check-in with \$16 in cash (\$15 for lunch and \$1 for bridge prizes.)

If this location is new to you, you can be dropped off at the round-about entrance, accessed from Plumas, which puts you on the same level as the restaurant. If driving, you can park in the lot off McCarran and take the stairs or elevator to the second floor. The elevator is located on the west end of the building and you'll need to "jig" through the small office to not set off the alarm. OR you can park in the lot off Plumas and walk down to the entrance.

We will no longer be charged for no-shows for lunch, but it is no fun to have to use a rotating

dummy. Please don't say you are coming if there is more than a 10% chance you won't. Last minute emergencies happen, however, so plan to get your own sub and let us know either way at 762-1765. **NOTE:** First day of play is **September 8**<sup>th</sup>, not the 1<sup>st</sup>, as the restaurant is closed on September 1<sup>st</sup>.

## Jan Browne and Jane Chapman

#### **PROGRAMS**

Our programs for the year are set and are rich and varied, in keeping with the mission statement of the Twentieth Century Club, "...for broader cultivation & the promotion of public welfare, with aims of personal improvement and public good." Our first two programs are:

**September:** A surprise guest who will not be named until he or she has accepted the invitation.

**October:** Dr. S. Reganti, oncologist with Cancer Care Specialists, who will speak of the need for a hospice home in Reno.

Please join us and bring a friend.

## Lynn Bremer

#### **MEMBERSHIP**

We currently have 77 members. Sadly, several of our oldest members decided not to renew this summer. Shirley Disalvo moved to Tucson and Doris Kelly moved to Boise.

Carol Kaiser died unexpectedly on July 13<sup>th</sup>. She was a greeter at the luncheon meetings for the last few years, and we will miss her.

#### Liz Sheppard

#### MAH JONG

Meets on Mondays at 11:00 a.m. Lakeridge Tennis Club **No reservation needed** Marian Christopher...826-4393